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United Kingdom of Great Britain & Northern Ireland

National Statement

Universal Periodic Review – Benin

Thank you Madame President,

The United Kingdom welcomes the delegation of Benin and acknowledges Benin’s progress on human rights since their 2008 Universal Periodic Review.  

We welcome the Government’s continued commitment to addressing human rights issues and urge the Government of Benin to implement its outstanding UPR recommendations as soon as possible, as challenges still remain.  

We welcome the Government of Benin’s accession on 5 July 2012 to the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights on the abolition of the death penalty.  We note the government is committed to bringing legislation in line with the Optional Protocol and to this end we trust all necessary measures will be taken to adopt the draft Criminal Code as soon as possible and ensure it contains a definition of torture pursuant to article 1 of the Convention Against Torture.  We also urge the Government of Benin to commute the sentences of all those detainees sentenced to death.
The United Kingdom is deeply concerned by the continued practice of ritual infanticide and urges Benin to work closely with experts and non-governmental organisations to eradicate this practice.  Targeted awareness-raising campaigns should be carried out, families of those affected should be given support and the perpetrators should be punished for their crimes.
We have 2 recommendations:

1.  That the Government of Benin eradicates the practice of ritual infanticide, punishes those found to perpetrate these crimes and establishes a mechanism to provide effective support and guidance to the affected families.
2.  That the Government amends the draft Criminal Code and Code of Criminal Procedure to bring it into line with the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights on the abolition of the death penalty and adopts them as soon as possible and initiates an awareness campaign so that the public in Benin are aware of the impact of these changes.

Thank you, Madame President.


